
 

 

Town of Goshen 
Select Board meeting 
Minutes of Meeting 

June 10, 2019 
 

• Present:  Bob Bell, Bruce Nadeau, Dianne Craig, Jan Parmalee, Bonnie Belden, Trisha Labossiere, 

Dennis Giannotti, Bruce Irwin, Jack Warburton, Kevin Bevilacqua, Cindy Rouillard   

• The meeting came to order at 6:35 pm  

• The check reports were reviewed and signed. 

• Bonnie Belden, Library Trustee, stated the Library received a donation and disused what the library wants 

to do with the money.  They are interested in create nature playground.  No monies will come from the 

town.  (Please see attached.)   

• Jan stated a resident that property abuts Mill Village Cemetery brought the attention to Jesse West who 

was cutting a tree at the cemetery was on his property.  Jesse had cut few branches off the tree on the 

cemetery side. Jesse stopped the job.  Chris Moen will do research on the boundaries before the tree 

cutting continues. 

Jan asked the selectmen if the clean up at the North Cemetery can start.  Bob said the Board is waiting for 

an estimate from Jesse West. 

• Jack Warburton, stated Bruce updated him on the procedure on the Deputy Enforcement Officer postion.  

The Building Inspector and Heath office is now the Enforcement Officer. (Bruce Nadeau is the 

Enforcement Officer). 

• Brian Irwin, who is fixing the foundation at the grange building updated the Select Board on the progress.  

Bruce stated he would inspect the job and another check will be issued on June 11, in the morning. 

• Bob made a motion to go into executive session to discuss personal matter.  Bruce 2nd and Dianne 3rd the 

motion. 

• Bob made a motion to seal the minutes, Bruce 2nd and Dianne 3rd the motion. 

• Kevin stated Reeds offered the town $9,500 for the Mack truck.  Keven said he thinks he could get 

$12,000.  Bruce asked Keven to see if Reeds would give $12,000 for it, if not try to sell it on their own. 

• Bob made a motion to go back into executive session to discuss legal.  Bruce 2nd and Dianne 3rd the 

motion. 

• Bob made a motion to seal the minutes, Bruce 2nd and Dianne 3rd the motion. 

• The selectmen discussed a Waiver form for a class VI Road. 

• Chief Peterson stated a big tree on Alan Greenhalgh’s property is leaning over the fire house.  Dan said he 

talked with Alan and does he not want the tree to come down.  Dan wants to have the branches cut on the 

side of the fire house. Bruce stated he would talk with Alan. 

• Diane stated she spoke with Deborah Scranton in regards to the sign on the Town Hall.  It is starting peal 

and needs to be repaired.  Bruce stated he would take care of the sign and damaged door. 

Bruce made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 8:15 pm.  Bob 2nd and Dianne 3rd the motion. 

 


